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Altmore News 
 

 

Please visit www.altmore.newham.sch.uk for more information  

Dear Children and Families, 
What a busy, busy time it’s been.  It’s so lovely to read about some of the highlights of what everyone’s been 
learning.  I’m particularly impressed with all of the work that children have been doing linked to core texts that they 
have been reading, as well as the D&T project work that children in Year 2 have created – I think we have some 
engineers of the future here! 
Thank you to everyone who has supported many of the fundraising events this term, your generosity makes such 
a difference to so many children and families.  Thank you also to parents who supported us by attending concerts 
as well as joining-in with children’s learning by coming to workshops to find out about how you can support 
children’s learning at home too. 
Well done to everyone for managing to stay safe during the recent cold and snowy weather, let’s hope we all 
manage to rest and relax over the Christmas holiday. 
I wish everyone a happy festive period, and look forward to seeing you all again in the New Year on Thursday 
05.01.23. 
 

Sarah 
 

Attendance Awards 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Highest Class Attendance Week 
Ending 9.12.22 

Our Target: 96% 

Nursery           Green room 95.8% 

Reception        Class 5 86.7% 

Year 1             Class 18 93.9% 

Year 2             Class 13 92.9% 

 

  
 

Nursery 
 

Green Room 
 
In Green Room we have been looking carefully at some 
of our core books, such as 'Where's Spot?' and 'We're 
Going on a Bear Hunt.' We had fun hiding in boxes and 
looking for Spot around the classroom. We have been 
exploring mud, grass, water and now snow linking to 
the 'Going on a Bear Hunt' Story. The children now 
know these stories really well. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Red and Blue Room 
 
This term we have been finding out about food and 
celebrations. We made chocolate apples for Bonfire 
Night, a diva for Diwali, cakes for Guru Nanak's 
Birthday and enjoyed a Christmas Party!  We also 
made a class song book about our favourite food. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



Reception 
 

This term, Reception have been reading Traditional Tales such as ‘Goldilocks and the Three Bears’ and ‘The 
Three Little Pigs’. When reading ‘The Three Little Pigs’, we made houses using a variety of materials. We used 
different techniques to join the materials together and tried to make our houses strong and safe. We then used 
a hairdryer to try and blow the houses down, just like the Big Bad Wolf did in the story. After testing our 
houses, we discussed what we would do differently next time to make them even stronger. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 1 
 

In Year 1 we have enjoyed reading the story ‘The Magic Bed’.  We took part in games to help us learn new 

vocabulary.  We sequenced, ordered and created story maps to help us retell the story and created our own 

story maps.  

 
  

 In Geography we explored different types of weather patterns in the United Kingdom.  We recorded weather 

reports and used globes to find the equator and hot and cold countries in the world. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 2 
 
In Year 2 we have been learning all about our local area. We transformed into ‘Street Detectives’ and identified 
the human and physical features in East Ham by looking at maps and taking a walk around. During our walk, we 
looked at the playground equipment in Barking Recreation Ground which helped us to design and make our own 
models. We used skills such as measuring and cutting using saws as well as a range of joining techniques to 
create our models. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Other News & Events 
 

Road Safety Poster Winners   
A huge thank you to everyone who entered the Road 
Safety Poster Competition. We received lots of fantastic 
entries. The children will be told by their Class Teacher 
if their poster was chosen as a winner.  
 
 

Children in Need 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A huge thank you to all the families and children at 
Altmore who kindly made a contribution to this year’s 
Children in Need appeal. The children looked fabulous 
in their yellow or spotty clothes. They were very excited 
when Pudsey Bear paid them a surprise visit. 

 



Anti-Bullying Week 

As part of Anti-Bullying Week, the children watched the performance Reach Out Now by OpenView Education. 
The performance was very informative and interactive. The children met puppets Milly and Philip and learnt how 
to be a good friend and what to do to help stop bullying. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hour of Code 
 
Year 1 and Year 2 children took part in an Hour of 
Code. Parents were invited to join in with the sessions 
too.  Hour of Code is a worldwide event celebrating the 
importance of learning how to code as part of Computer 
Science. The activities nurture problem-solving skills, 
logic and creativity. The children all explored using 
code to create algorithms, the children really enjoyed 
taking part. We have some amazing coders in both year 
groups. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Save the Children  
Christmas Jumper Day 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
The children and staff all dressed in their Christmas 
jumpers and made a contribution for the charity Save 
the Children. Everyone looked very festive in their 
jumpers. 

 

Rocksteady Concert 
 

A big well done to Altmore's three Rocksteady 
bands The Jolly band, The Sky Full of Stars band and 
The Fluffy Cats band! They have worked incredibly 
hard over the past two terms and delivered two 
outstanding concerts.  
 
If you would like your child to join Rocksteady Music 
School, then please click the following 
link: https://www.rocksteadymusicschool.com/ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Interfaith Week 
 

A huge thank you to parents for coming to our Interfaith 
Exhibition held at Altmore.  It really was an amazing 
week starting with children attending the exhibition with 
their classes and ended with children and parents both 
enjoying the experience! We were so pleased with the 
numbers of parents who joined-in the RE learning 
experiences. 
 
 

https://www.rocksteadymusicschool.com/


Online Safety Tips 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Christmas Assembly 
 

What a lovely start to the festive season! Reception and 
Year 2 had a lovely Christmas story assembly hosted 
by Merrin our local vicar. It was lovely having a person 
of faith to retell the miraculous story of the birth of baby 
Jesus and how wonderful and magical it was for all the 
children! 

 
 
 
 
 

Best Decorated Christmas Tree 
 

Congratulations to Blue Class for winning this year’s 
Christmas Tree Decorating Competition, you have 
worked really hard to make your tree sparkle from top 
to bottom! Well done to all the children for participating 
in this activity and really getting into the festive season! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Other Information 

Winter Reading Challenge 
 

Please join your local library and encourage your child to 
take part in the Winter Reading Challenge. The 

competition has started and finishes on 20 February 2023. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Year 2 children will be starting at Lathom Junior School in 
September 2023. 
 
In order for your child to receive a place at Lathom Junior 
School, you will need to apply for this. You will need your 
USO login details to complete your application. Your USO 
documents will be an account you created when you 
enrolled your child in to Reception. Please do not try and 
create a new account as it will make the process harder and 
more complicated. Please can all parents visit the following 
website, use your USO to login and then select Lathom 
Junior School as your first preference. You DO NOT need to 
choose a second and third school preference.  
 
The deadline for this is the 15th January 2023 however we 
ask that you do this ASAP. It is really important! Once you 
have completed your form correctly you will get an 
application reference. This will start with 316 -2023-……. 
Please save this reference number and give it to your child’s 
class teacher. 

 
 
 
 

 



Reading Café 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Dates for your diary… 

 

January 

5th January First day of term 

6th January  Reading Café 

17th January Year 1 Vist to Science Museum 

18th January Year 2 Visit to The Golden Hinde 

19th January Year 1 Visit to Science Museum 

February 

3rd February NSPCC Number Day - Parent sessions 

6th February Children’s Mental Health Week 

8th February Safer Internet Day 

10th February Last Day of term 

20th February First day of term  

 

We will endeavour to stick to the proposed 

dates and times. However, there could be 

times when events/dates will need to be 

changed. If this does happen we will give you 

as much notice as possible. 


